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 Dan Walters ñ Author, Opinion Columnist 
ñA New Governor and Another Legislatureò 

 

Bring your guests as we find out what is in store for California  
under this new administration.  

Feb 
4 

 

Dr. Eimear OõFarrellñ Clovis Unified Superintendent 
ñHow K-12 Education has Changedò 

 

 

Clovis Unified School District has selected its next Superintendent. The  
district's new superintendent is Irish born Dr. Eimear O'Farrell. O' Farrell 

takes the place of Dr. Janet Young who is retired at the end of June. Come 
hear how the District is taking action to meet new challenges. 

Feb 
25 

 

 
 

DARK for Presidentõs Day 

 

 

 

Feb 
18 

                    

Matt Darling ñ Music Department Chair at Fresno State  
ñDevelopment of the Drum Setò 

 

Darling will shift his focus from the history of music styles to the history of 
the drum set. Find out where the traditional drum set that we are used to 
seeing got its roots from individual pieces being brought together as a 

whole. This is an annual favorite that you will not want to miss.     

Feb 
11 
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 New Wrinkles! 
ñCalifornia Dreamingò 

 

Fresnoôs premier senior performing group celebrates their 31st season with a 
musical tribute to our 31st state. This is a great meeting to share with a friend  

or family member.   

Mar 
4 

 

ñ17th Annual Public Safety Heroes Awardsò 

 

 

Donôt miss this opportunity to honor the people in our community who give of 
themselves every day to make our community a better place. This will be a special 
time for our members to recognize their efforts and show them how much we truly 

appreciate their dedication. We have the opportunity to honor one member from each 
of the California Highway Patrol, Fresno Police Department, Fresno Sheriff's 

 Department, and Fresno Fire Department. These individuals are selected by their own 
 organization because of meritorious service. Often they have put themselves in harm's 
 way in conducting their duties and gone above and beyond to help others. These are 

 true heroes and their stories are inspirational and heartwarming.  
Plan to be there to honor these heroes, and bring a friend! 

Mar 
25 

 

Rotary Mystery Meeting: Take Two 
ñWhere Does Your Imagination Go?ò 

 

 

This will be one of those talked about days that you will  
regret missing. Mark your calendar today to make sure you will be in attendance.  

Mar 
18 

                    

Rotary Mystery Meeting 
ñSo Good itôs a Secret!ò 

 

 

This meeting will be so special we donôt want to tell you about it just yet. Come see what 
happens on the Monday after Party Gras on March 9. You wonôt be disappointed.   

Mar 
11 
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Presidentôs Message  

As we get closer to ñletting the good times rollò with this years Rotary fund-raiser, Party Gras 
(Saturday March 9th ) I am reminded of a comment that was offered up by one of our members 
for consideration as a theme for my yearôs administration as your President. He was research-
ing some words that reflected the French influence on the annual New Orleans celebration 
called Mardi Gras and ran across the frequently used word in that part of the world. The word is 
Lagnaippe. It means a little something extra. 
 

It reminded me of some great advice given to me from my basketball coach in high school.  
Going into my last school year I was flirting with the possibility of not graduating because my 
grades were less than acceptable. In the last half of my senior year, Coach said, ñAl, just give 
10 percent more and you will graduate.ò Long story short, I did and pushed those failing grades 
to As and Bs and received my gown and tassel. I have always remembered that. Not much é 

just 10%. 
 

10% more could change everything that you do. 
 

Leadership guru John Maxwell recently described the only difference between ordinary and extraordinary is the word 
ñeffort.ò 
 

Fresno Rotary does great things. But imagine the impact if each of us gave to Rotary just 10% more effort. It would 
 result in more cash for community projects increasing $20 thousand dollars; almost two more scholarships for deserving 
students; sixty more wheelchairs; an additional doctor for Project Nino; 30 more community leaders joining Rotary and 
the list goes on and on. 
 

When you think about it, 10% does not take a lot of effort as I found out in my high-school days. It just takes focus, 
awareness and determination. But just look at what it can deliver. 
 

As we start the year 2019, letôs put a little French in our vocabulary. Letôs try some ñlagniappeò and give that little some-
thing extra. Rotary and our world will be better for it. 
  
Al Smith 
President  2018-19 
ñBe the Inspirationò 

Reserve Your Table :: Get Your Tickets :: Be a Sponsor 

REGISTER TODAY :: fresnorotary.org 
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    Last Monthôs Meeting Recap  
 

January 7:  
Gary Schlossberg, Senior Economist with Wells Capital Management, centered his focus on the economic and financial outlook of the 
new year. He began by outlining the volatility that closed 2018 with dramatic swings as the Federal Reserve pushed the decade-long 
bull market to the edge of turning over as interest rates moved up. The beginning of 2019 proved significant as the Feds proclaimed 
new-found flexibility by pulling back the reins on rising rates in a move against the risk of a recession. With the government shutdown 
new economic data was not available. However international uncertainties crept into the economic environment as the European 
economy winds down their stimulus this year slowing growth throughout Europe. China is dragging as well with cumbersome debt and 
the trade war with the U.S. All of this combined leads to some confusing factors that lean toward slowing growth and a shift toward 
moderate sustainable growth. Strong holiday sales (the biggest year since 1996) was a boost that kept consumer spending on track. 
However, if something happens to consumer spending, the total system could go into a downward spiral.       

 

Ringers: Doug Armey (3) was a proud dad when he shared the good news of his daughterôs tenure with the Naval Post 
Graduate School and his son being the first fighter pilot from the Fresno Air National Guard to be accepted to Top Gun; Ginny 
Burdick (2) is a new grandma of a beautiful baby boy and was excited about the upcoming Paint Around Event featuring art-

ists rotating between each otherôs work to collaboratively finish their paintings with the proceeds going to Valley Public Radio.   
 
 

January 14:  
Jared Martin, Keller Williams Realtor and new President of the California Board of Realtors, presented a look at the state of the real 
estate market. He began by stating the economic fundamentals of the housing market remain solid which is built on the strong posi-
tion of the last two quarters of 2018. However, lower interest rates pushed home prices up and the lagging new home construction put 
pressure on affordability with limited house supply found across the state. Sales declined the steepest in homes priced under the 
$200k segment with only 46% of Fresno family units being able to afford the median home price of $250k. The down payment is the 
number one reason people can not purchase a home. Locally that is compounded by the buyer fatigue of looking at a limited supply 
and the bidding war that ensues on homes that stay on the market an average of 16-19 days.     
 

Ringers: David Ingerson (1) is the CEO of Christians in Action and wrapped up his introduction as a new member with a ring 
on the bell, Dave Denham (1) was thankful for the compliments he received after being featured in the Fig Garden Magazine; 
Jim Yovino (2) rang for his 32 superintendents and honored all the students who serve the community by giving back; and 

Cara Peracchi Douglas (3) rang once for the Lucido family and twice for the Fresno State students she brought up who are running 
the newly opened Craig School Student Store.  
 
January 14:  
Dr. Mario Augusto Rojas, Physician with Valley Childrenôs Neonatal Intensive Care Unit, discussed the global impact of the war on 
drugs through the personal experience of his time in medical school and early career in Columbia. As a medical student he worked at 
a local Columbian hospital to get his certificate of internship. He selected this hospital because it was the number one area of re-
sistant malaria and saw a high mortality rate. He found the town to be at the end of a muddy road where a single policeman lifted a 
gate to gain entry to the town. From their Rojas stated it was the Wild Wild West driven by drug production. Two months into his stay 
a bomb went off near the hospital, the hospital director was forced to leave town and Rojas found himself running the hospital on his 
own for six weeks. As the unrest simmered down, Rojas and the new director traveled into the community and found how pervasive 
the drug cartels were in infiltrating the rural farming community and pushing them into marijuana production. In time those fields made 
way for cocaine and later heroine. The corruption had found its way from farmers to senators and Rojas had to leave the country to 
escape the violence. Rojas addressed the need for a new approach on the war on drugs and suggested pushing heavier from the 
public health perspective. He would like to see legalization put under public health scrutiny like you would find medicine prescribed 
through a doctorôs office with intense oversight for the individual and significant regulation for the industry. Without that Rojas feels 
there is no way to take the incentive from the drug traffickers who push drugs to children, schools and families.  
 
Ringers: Jerry Blum (3) rang three times for his birthday on December 3 (sorry to miss you, Jerry!), Carolyn Pierce (2) walked up to 

ñHere Comes the Brideò after her recent wedding that featured her very cute dogs as flower girl and ring bearer; and Todd 
Suntrapak (4) announced the finishing touches put in place after acquiring an additional 120 acres for Valley Childrenôs  
Hospital. This brings their total footprint to 300 acres. An impressive feat born from their humble 50-acre beginnings.   
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The Rotary Club of Fresno Board Minute Summary January 9, 2019   
(Minutes available in the members only section online)  

 
 
 
 

  

 
 

NEW MEMBERS: 
 
MATT DILDINE, CEO, Fresno Rescue Mission 
Sponsor: Don Eskes 
 
 
 
  

 
 
SHEILA FROWSING, Insurance Agency 
Owner, Sheila R. Kamps Agency Inc. Farm-
ers Insurance 
Sponsor: Jared Martin 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
IN MEMORY: DON JACKSON, DON WILSON  
& BETSY LUCIDO 
RESIGNATION: CATHY FERGUSON  
 

LIFE MEMBERSHIP: 40 years of service: Charles A. Oliver 
joined: 01/8/1979  
VOCATIONAL SERVICE: 
Members that are interested in hosting Business Awareness 
Day on Monday, April 8, 2019 may contact Susan Anderson, 
Davena Witcher or Karin ChaoïBushoven.   

 

February 18 
Is the last day 
to submit your  
business logo 

for the  
Party Gras 
program. 

 

Program size is  
5.5ó x 8.5ó 

 
Email JPEGõs to:  

office@ 
fresnorotary 

.org 

ACT NOW! 
SPONSOR LOGOS DUE FEB. 18 
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February Anniversaries 

The Rotary Club of Fresno  

Jack Lamborn ð 41, Frank Witherow ð 39, Gary Renner ð 39,  
Richard Shehadey ð 35, Derrell Biddy ð 31, Terry Barthuli, ð 28, Susan Good ð 24,  

Doug Armey ð 21, Paul Duckworth ð 20, Dale Samuelian ð 20,  Brent Lindquist ð 17,  
Paula Castadio ð 15, Jane Yow ð 14,  Frank Bailey ð 10, Mark Townsend ð 10, Frank Vargas ð 10,  

Wendi Hammond ð 9, James Bushman ð 8, Bob Dittmar ð 7, Brandi Orth ð 7,  
Serop Torossian ð 7, Jim Yovino ð 6, Jane Fortune ð 5, Andy Nazaroff ð 4,  

Jim Ford ð 3, Catherine Amador ð 3, Andrew Slater ð 3.Roger Slingerman ð 2, Mike Tierney ð 2,  

 February Birthdays 

John Baerg & Jonolyn Winton ð 1st, =Shelly Lether ð 4th, Dick Herrinton  ð 7th,  
Garry Griesser & Terry Gilmore* ð 9th, Doug Jensen ð 10th, Serop Torossian ð 14th,  
Jean Chaffee -15th, Ed O'Neill ð 17th, Ginny Burdick ð 19th, Carol Hansen ð 23rd,  

Ron Stumpf ð 24th, John Salmonson ð 26th, Richard Verducci ð 26th. 
* not pictured 
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